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Labour Day Public Holiday

Commencing next week, prep students 
attend school everyday of the week!
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Respect for self, others, learning and environment.
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Newsletter

LOST PROPERTY
Is this your backpack? 

This backpack was found on 
school property. Please visit the 
office if you believe it’s yours.

FOUND:
Unicorn themed 
backpack

Did you know…

Did you know that only half a dolphin’s 
brain ever sleeps at any one time? 
Dolphins must remain on alert at all 
times, so only half of a dolphin’s brain 
can sleep at once. The other half is in 
charge of making sure the dolphin 
continues to breath as well as looking 
out for danger and keeping themselves 
safe.

We are now over half-way through the term and already the students 
have made huge progress. It is wonderful to walk around the school 
seeing the learning happening in the rooms. 

Our school leaders have started to settle into their new roles. They 
did a fantastic job supporting the photographers during photo day 
and are beginning to take on various other responsibilities such as 
raising the flags in the morning. Our Leaders will be attending the 
Casey Student Leaders Reception on the 29th March at Bunjil Place.

NAPLAN tests will begin next week for students in Year 3 and 5. 
This is a fantastic opportunity for students to show their learning and 
what they are capable of. Please remind your child that these tests 
are used to celebrate success and achievement, they should not be 
worried about sitting the tests. We support all students to be well 
prepared and are proud of students for just giving it a go and trying 
their best.

This week, families would have received the excursion notice. As 
always, we have worked hard to get the best possible prices and 
deals for our students, with all of our events being heavily subsidised 
again this year. We kindly ask that all forms are completed and 
returned before the due date as we can not accept late forms or 
payments.  

 

Michael Youngs

Assistant Principal 



Running Club

Every Tuesday and Thursday morning (8:30 am – 8:45 am) during Term 1, students have been given the 
opportunity to get fit and run or walk laps of the oval. Everybody is welcome. So far they have done a 
fantastic job! 
 
A special congratulations to the following students:

Special Mentions
Jacob W and Sophia E from prep, for running their first kilometre.

5 Kilometre Runners
Well done to the students who have completed 5km:  MJ  2D, Perosi 3K, Arasi 3Q, Caleb 4B, Caitlin Peck 
5A and Peter 6N

10 Kilometre Runners
Congratulations to the student who managed to achieve an amazing 10km, Lochlan 6N. Well Done Lochy!

If it doesn’t challenge you, it won’t change you



The Arts

During Art sessions students have been learning about the Australian illustrator and artist 
Rod Clement, focusing on his book "Feathers for Phoebe." We explored watercolour resist 
art using oil pastels and watercolor paint. Students enjoyed participating in a science 
experiment where we mixed oil and water and dropped in food colouring to help our 
understanding of how our art work will unfold. 

A big thank you  to Mrs. Shields, Mrs Smith and Mrs Phillips-Kokiri for helping to cut out all 
our feathers.

Families are welcome to come into the hall near the art room to take photos in front of the 
wings.



The Arts

What is resist art?
Resist art is the process of creating a masked 
surface, in our case with oil and then applying 
watercolour. The oil repels the colour and only 
remains in the areas without it. This creates 
beautiful patterns of wasterbase substances 
surrounded by the water repelling oil.



TheirCare



Reminders

6

Remember to read 
with your children 

everyday

Mark your Calendars! 
March 13, 2023

Labour Day Public Holiday



Community News
Friday Lunch Orders

Are you thinking of having a lunch 
order on Friday?
There are some simple steps to 
placing an order:

1. Write your name and class 
on a lunch order bag or 
envelope (If order is in an 
envelope include and extra 
20 cents for a lunch order 
bag)

2. Note down the items you 
would like to order along 
with the price per item.

3. Add the prices up and write 
down the total on the lunch 
bag or envelope.

4. Put the money in the 
bag/envelope or pay by 
Eftpos at the school office

5. Hand your lunch order in at 
the office when you arrive at 
school

Your lunch order will be delivered 
to your classroom at eating time 

Running Club  
Tuesday & Thursday - During Term 1

On the Oval  8:30am - 8:45am
Everyone is welcome! ��������



Community News
ATTENTION HEALTH 

CARE CARD 
HOLDERS

APPLICATIONS CLOSING SOON!
Do you have a Health Care Card in 

2023?
If so, you may be entitled to receive 

the Camps, Sports & Excursion 
Funds CSEF payment from the 

Victorian Government.

Please see our friendly staff in the 
school office for more information.

Remember to bring your card along!



Community News

RED CROSS NEWS:

When: March 20-31 

Where: Cranbourne West Community Hub

Got a bit of time next month? Time to give 
blood and change lives? 1 in 3 people in 
Cranbourne will need blood, and they 
need people like you to give it. We’re 
popping up in town from 20 to 31 March. 
Don’t forget to pre-book your spot at 
lifeblood.com.au, on our app or on 

13 14 95


